       Pennar & Bufferland   Community Association
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th July 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Cllr Carolyn Fortune, Michael Cray and Peter England.

Apologies for absence were received from: Rev. Roger Hart and Graham Rennie.

The Chairman opened the meeting by asking the members if they knew of any further developments with any of the items recorded in the minutes of the 18th June meeting.

Stone chippings to make that muddy pathway passable in all weathers

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that Brian Maddocks (PCC Head of Housing Maintenance) will arrange to have a one ton canvas bag of stone chippings delivered to a place conveniently close to the pathway connecting Bufferland terrace to Treowen Road. P&BCA volunteers will supply the labour and tools for the job of spreading the stone chippings along the pathway to make it better underfoot during wet weather conditions.

Pennar streets and open spaces to get a spruce up!

Cllr Tony Wilcox said that the P&BCA’S request that the council should appoint a street warden to control the weeds growing out of the kerbs and pavements, and ‘litter-pick’ about the streets and open spaces of Pennar is under consideration, and he is hopeful of a positive response. 
 The prospect of peace and quiet returning to an elderly resident of Elizabeth Court
Cllr Tony Wilcox has been promised that the polite notice requesting local youths to restrict ‘the practising of their football skills to the field provided for that very purpose’, will be delivered on Saturday, 17th July. The notice board will be erected as soon as possible, and it is hoped that youths will no longer find it necessary to kick the ball against the resident’s bungalow wall!

Treasurer’s report

Tim McMahon reported that after expending £74.24 on a pressure spray gun and weed killing solution; P&BCA funds had a credit balance of £682.34.

Tim handed the Secretary the P&BCA account sheet covering the thirteen month period January 2009 to February 2010. The account had been audited by Mr Don Esmond of Hawkstone Road, Pembroke Dock, and will be forwarded to Ms Emily Sheen (Customer Liaison Officer - PCC Housing Department).

Dog fouling of Pennar streets and open spaces

It was reported that £75 fixed penalty notices were served on three dog owners for allowing their pets to foul the street in Cross Park and on the golf course.

The end is ‘in sight’ for the long-awaited widening of Stranraer Road
Cllr Tony Wilcox was able to announce that PCC Highways Department expected to be able to start the work of widening the road in August!

A car without a current road tax disc left in Bentlass Terrace                                                    Chris John reported that a car that has been parked in Bentlass Terrace for some time is not displaying a current road tax disc. The pool of oil that formed underneath the car has been sanded over by a thoughtful neighbour. PCSO Kelly John will be asked to look into the matter.
The Pennar children’s ‘fun day’ will be held on Saturday, 14th August
St Patrick’s Community Hall committee has decided to hold this ever popular event on Saturday, 14th August. The arrangements for the children’s amusements, refreshments and stalls will be announced later. 
Community help group’s fund raising efforts now top £5000!

Mel John announced that ‘Keep It Local’ the community help group that aids the families of cancer sufferers living in the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock area, have now raised more than £5000!  Mel and Emma Hughes will accompany their Chairman Angela Bowen to a presentation held at Haverfordwest police station where they will receive a cheque for £150 from the Dyfed Powys police to give a further boost to ‘Keep It Local’.
Residents’ concerns about drug dealing in Pennar and Pembroke Dock

A member voiced his concern and that of many other Pennar residents, about a perceived increase in the number of people alleged to be dealing in drugs. The Secretary was asked to write a letter to Superintendent Reg Bevan at Haverfordwest police station expressing the residents’ deep concerns about these people, and request that they be given some assurance of active measures taken to counter this insidious menace.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.35 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar and Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th August 2010 at 7.30 p.m.
